
 

 

STATEMENT OF REASONS  
 

THE BOROUGH OF WATFORD (CALLOWLAND WATFORD)  
(CONTROLLED PARKING ZONE NA) ORDER 2020,  

(LEAVESDEN ROAD) (AMENDMENT No 2) ORDER 2023 
 
The implementation of the proposed limited waiting bay to operate Monday to Saturday 8am – 6.30pm 20mins 
No return within 1 hour on Leavesden Road in alignment with the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 is 
necessary for the following reasons: 
 

 To formalise the parking and permit safe and easy access to the shop 
 
 To allow for loading and unloading and short term parking for visitors to access the shop without 

affecting permit residents being able to park overnight as they currently do. 
 

 To deter vehicles from parking immediately at the junction with Jubilee Road, which can obscure 
visibility for road users 

 
 To avoiding danger to persons and traffic through preventing the likelihood of any danger arising from 

vehicles parking indiscriminately, and to allow traffic to access the road and pedestrians to access 
the footway safely.  

 
 
The Council reserves the right to produce an amended or further statement in the context of any public 
enquiry or judicial proceedings to these proposals 
 
 
 
 
 
Justin Bloomfield 
Parking Lead Officer  
Town Hall, 
Watford, 
Herts WD17 3EX 
 
Friday 24th November 2023  
 


